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Janowski Elementary

SDMC & Safety/Secutity Meeting
December 14, 2020

Budget
e Review the budget

e Budget reconciliation for the 20-21 school year
o Receive $26,000 from half of the monies that wete taken
o Under enrollment by 46 students

SIP HB3 Target
e See attached document

Student Winter Celebrations
e Ideas or suggestions

Tutorials
e  Start date
o January 11, 2021
e Virtual vs. F2F

Safety and Security
e (lassroom doors (opened or locked)
e Concerns or issues around the campus

Questions or concetns



Janowski Elementary
7500 Bauman
Houston, Texas 77022

Through rigorous and engaging instruction provided within a safe and structured environment Janowski Elementary

prepares Pre-Kinder thru 5% grade students for higher education and beyond.

SDMC Minutes
December 15, 2020

Members Present: Ms. Bazan, Ms. Espinoza, Ms. Stolte, Ms. Rios, Mr. Medina, Mr. Mercado, Ms. Gallegos,
Ms. Bruckner, Ms. Hernandez, Mr. Lam,

Budget

During the meeting the school’s budget was discussed. Mrs. Bazan notified the SDMC committee
that there would be a budget reconciliation for the 2020-2021 school year. The school will receive
$26,000 from half of the monies that were taken at the beginning of the year. Enrollment was
discussed for the 2020-2021 school year. Janowski is under enroliment by 46 students, which
means that our projections will be lowered for the following school year.

SIP HB3 Target

The HB3 Target was discussed with SDMC members. The goal of the HB3 target is to increase
student achievement. Teachers were encouraged to review data and identify how many students
met the “Meets” and “Masters” standards. Committee members were asked to review the HB3
Target spreadsheet and reflect on student growth.

Student Winter Celebrations

SDMC members discussed winter celebrations and what that would look like this year. Committee
members were asked to generate ideas for class celebrations. Committee members asked if they
could meet with their team to come up with ideas for food and activities. Mrs. Bazan asked
members to provide ideas by grade level by Tuesday afternoon. Some teachers suggested showing
a movie, ordering pizza, and using technology to entertain students. Mrs. Bazan mentioned that
students should not bring in food from home.

Tutorials

After school tutorials will be starting soon. Mrs. Bazan asked SDMC members to decide on a start
date. Other considerations include hosting tutorials virtually or face-to-face. Teachers expressed a
concern for students who do not regularly log on. Per Mrs. Bazan, tutorials will be held two days a
week and students considered should be those who have shown regression. Decisions on whether
to host tutorials face to face or virtually will be done on a case to case basis depending on student

participation.



Janowski Elementary
7500 Bauman
Houston, Texas 77022

Safety and Security

Mrs. Bazan expressed a concern about teachers not taking the last drill seriously. Committee
members discussed whether procedures should be written for each drill. Teachers felt that a
written guide of procedures may help remind everyone of the expectations for each drill. Mrs. Bazan
also mentioned that safety protocols can also be found in the red book that is in everyone’s
classroom. Mrs. Bazan agreed to type a one-page quick reference guide for each safety drill. Mrs.
Bazan stressed the importance of all teachers knowing where their keys are, especially in case of
an emergency.

Additional Concerns

Ms. Stolte expressed a concern for a rise in power outages in school. Mrs. Bazan shared
information that was provided to her by HISD/Reliant. According to the power company birds and
squirrels are the culprits behind power outages.

Mrs. Bruckner expressed a concern regarding the inconsistency of some face-to-face students.
Fourth grade is having issues with some students coming to school a couple of days and then
staying home. Committee members agreed with Mrs. Bruckner about the inconsistencies they are
experiencing in their grade level. Mrs. Bazan stated that Starting Jan 4th, children who are failing or
are not engaging will not be allowed to stay virtual. Callouts will be made, and letters will be mailed
home to students’ parents.



